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Ridley - DNR, Hunter <hunter.ridley@state.co.us> Wed, Jun 18, 2025 at 8:00 AM
To: "Tennyson, Tony" <tony.tennyson@tristategt.org>

Tony, 

Please find attached the Division's preliminary completeness review for MR264. There are two minor incompleteness items that will need
to be addressed prior to technical review. 

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Kind regards, 
Hunter Ridley (she/her/hers)
Environmental Protection Specialist I

P 720.868.7757 |  F 303.832.8106
Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216
hunter.ridley@state.co.us  |  https://drms.colorado.gov
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June 18, 2025 

 

Tony Tennyson 

Colowyo Coal Company L.P.  

5731 State Highway 13 

Meeker, CO 81641 

 

Re: Colowyo Coal Mine (Permit No. C-1981-019) 

Minor Revision No. 264 (MR-264) 

Incompleteness Review 

 

Dear Mr. Tennyson, 

 

We have received your application for a minor revision to your permit to conduct coal mining in 

Colorado. Our initial review indicates that all preliminary items required by Rule 2.08.4(5) have not 

been submitted. Thus, your application is incomplete for the purposes of filing as of June 18, 2025. 

 

1. The change sheet lists ‘South Taylor/Lower Wilson viii and ix (2 pages)’ as pages to be 

removed and added back into the permit file. However, updated ‘South Taylor/Lower Wilson 

viii and ix’ pages were not included with Colowyo’s MR264 submission. If changes were 

made to these pages, please provide the corrected pages to the Division to be included with 

other replacement pages.  

 

2. Item No. 30 states that Vol. 15 Rule 2, page 69 has been updated with corrected citations. 

However, an updated Vol. 15 Rule 2, page 69 was not included with Colowyo’s MR264 

submission or listed on the change sheet. Please provide the Division with the corrected page 

69 to be included in the replacement pages.  

 

In accordance with Rule 2.07.3(1), you have the opportunity to amend, review, or otherwise make your 

application complete. If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel 

free to contact me at 720-868-7757 or hunter.ridley@state.co.us  

 

Sincerely, 

Hunter C. Ridley 

 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

CC: Zach Trujillo, DRMS  
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